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Justification for increase of Career Education Admin position from 0.475 FTE to 1.0 FTE 
 
The primary responsibility of this position is the intake, processing, and tracking of temporary student 
workers, short-term hourly workers, and professional experts for Perkins and Strong Workforce projects.  
The yearly volume averages 100 workers.  The new Learning Aligned Employment Program (LAEP) is 
projected to add another 75 temporary student workers per year to spend down the funding by the 
grant end-date of June 30, 2031.  Additionally, due to personnel shortages in Purchasing, additional 
assistance is needed in Career Ed for equipment order tracking, ensuring the items are received in the 
warehouse, and obtaining invoices to ensure we meet grant closure dates.  Over 100 purchase orders 
for supplies and equipment were processed and tracked in 2022-2023 from Perkins and Strong 
Workforce, with the average order size of approximately $25,000.  Increasing this admin position to full-
time from part-time will allow us to support the volume of work from the new LAEP program and ensure 
the Perkins and Strong Workforce purchase orders are processed and received before grant deadlines. 
 
The Administrative Specialist I position was originally funded through Perkins allocations. Funding to 
support the increase will be from LAEP and Strong Work Force funds. 
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